Meeting Minutes – July 15, 2003

Held at the Paoletta’s residence at 10131 Orcas Avenue

Present:

  Board Members: Chris Akers, Bea Bonk, Mo Budlong, Vito Paoletta, Michael   Pelatt

  Homeowners: Darrin Chin, Mark Gleason, Bonnie Mason, Eric Hamilton, David Lund,

    Blaine & Barbara Green, Jeannine White, Thomas Barth, Pat Huff,

    Ron & Michele Swallows, Marlen Paoletta

Meeting was called to order by Michael Pelatt at 7:20pm

Statement of Agenda: (1) date for annual block party (2) status of Rules & Regs Committee (3) status of Architectural Committee (4) status of development at end of Janetta Way.

Treasurer’s report given by Chris Akers

  Operating Fund   8,826.76

  Reserve Fund     28,275.94

  Total                   37,102.70

The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved with the addition of a note to reflect the fact that Earl White had verified the fact that the architectural committee had approved Bonnie Mason’s wall.  Everyone present voted to accept the minutes.

A discussion of dates for the annual block party took place with the date of Sept 13th being selected.  As in previous years, the location will be at the end of Meseta Drive.

The status of the Rules & Regulations Committee were given by Eric Hamilton and after a somewhat heated discussion, it was decided to break the current project into two separate booklets – one being the rules & regulations as they are listed in the CC&R’s as a complement to the CC&R’s and a second listing the various city codes (LAMC) with which a homeowner should be familiar.  A meeting of the Rules & Regulations Committee will be set within the next couple of weeks.

The status of the Architectural Committee was given by Eric Hamilton and Bonnie Mason.  Eric reviewed the various projects that had come before the committee and all but one had been approved upon their first submission.  A project at 10908 Meseta was returned to the homeowner as it was determined that a city approval of the plans might not be forthcoming due to zoning requirements for horse facilities as well as access to the rear of the house.  It is up to the homeowners to get the city approval before beginning any construction.

An architectural plan showing the proposed development at the end of Janetta Way was shown and was received without any negative comments.

There was a change in the Architectural Committee membership with Jeannine & Earl White and Michele Swallow stepping down and Mark Gleason and Ron Swallow being appointed to the vacant positions.

There being no further business at this time a motion was made by Eric Hamilton and seconded by Mo Budlong to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:48pm.

